
Department of Public Safety COVID-19 Update for 12/16/20:  
98% of Saguaro inmates Clear of COVID-19, Inmate and Staff Testing Continues 
 
Ninety-eight percent (98%) of the Hawaii inmate population at the Saguaro Correctional Center 
in Eloy, AZ are clear of COVID-19 as of today. Of the 27 active positive inmates, 24 have been 
cleared as recovered. That brings the current active positive count down to 4 inmates, including 
3 in the hospital.  There are 5 inmates pending test results. 

 
 
Surge testing of inmates and staff at facilities statewide is continuous. Halawa Correctional 
Facility (HCF) reports 105 new test results. Of that number, nine (9) were positive and 96 
negative. The inmate active positive total is 177 and the staff positive count remains unchanged 
at 33. The Oahu Community Correctional Center (OCCC) reported 43 negative inmate test 
results and 10 negative staff results. There are only three (3) active positive inmates at OCCC. 
For more information on PSD’s planning and response efforts to COVID-
19:http://dps.hawaii.gov/blog/2020/03/17/coronavirus-covid-19-information-and-resources/.    
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